
 

 

               St. Elizabeth of the Trinity Parish 
Holy Family 

Church 
Holy Ghost 

Church 

Immaculate Heart 
of Mary Church 

St. Jude’s 
Church 

    

52 Falkland St 
Moncton, NB  E1E 4S8 

Tel:  854-6099 

2 Church St 
Riverside-Albert, NB  E4H 3W8 

Tel:  882-1123 

5 Fatima Dr 
Riverview, NB  E1B 2X8 

Tel:  386-6178 

3062 Main St 
Salisbury, NB  E4J 2L5 

Tel:  386-6178 

The St. Elizabeth of the Trinity parish grouping acknowledges that we carry 

out our worship and ministry on the traditional unceded territory of the 

Mi’kmaq and Wəlastəkwiyik (Maliseet) Peoples.  This territory is covered by 

the “Treaties of Peace and Friendship” which these nations first signed with 

the British Crown in 1726.   

The treaties did not deal with surrender of lands and resources but, in fact, 

recognized Mi’kmaq and Wəlastəkwiyik title and established the rules for 

what was to be an ongoing relationship between nations. 

 

 

 

 

Daily Readings for the Week of May 1st – 7th, 2023 

Monday  Acts 11:1-18 John 10:11-18 

Tuesday (St. Athanasius) Acts 11:19-26 John 10:22-30 

Wednesday (St. Philip & St. James)  1 Corinthians 15:1-8 John 14:6-14 

Thursday Acts 13:13-25  John 13:16-20 

Friday Acts 13:26-33  John 14:1-6 

Saturday (St. François de Laval) 2 Timothy 4:1-5 John 10:11-16 

Sunday (Fifth Sunday of Easter) Acts 6:1-7 1 Peter 2:4-9 John 14:1-12 

Regular Mass Times   

                     Saturdays Sundays 
         4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost 

          7:00 p.m. at Holy Family 
8:30 a.m. at St. Jude’s 

10:30 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary 

    To meet with Fr. Phil, please call the parish office at 386-6178.  

We pray for those who are awaiting or recovering from surgery, those 

receiving treatment, those needing strength, including Bill Connor, 

Barbara Delahunt, Gerald Melanson, Simone Berry, Ernie Peters,  

Jess and Joan Frontain, Marie Reine Caissie (sister of Carmelle 

Cochrane), Jacques Cormier and Jeannette Cormier, Evan Hickey, and  

Tom Kavanaugh (brother of Al Kavanaugh). 

 

 

 

We also remember all those who have gone before us in faith, including 

Bill McNichol, Betty Hall (long-time resident of the Grass Home), and 

Kathy LeBlanc Kinden (daughter of Angela Kinden). 

Fourth 

Sunday  

of  

Easter 

April 30th, 2023 

 



 

 

Liturgies for Weeks – April 28th to May 7th, 2023 

Peoples Park Tower   

Friday, April 28th 

Friday, May 5th 

2:00 p.m. 
2:00 p.m. 

Francine Bourque – Roger and Judy Bourque 
For the People 

Holy Ghost Church   

Saturday, April 29th 
Saturday, May 6th 

4:00 p.m. 
4:00 p.m. 

Louis Beck – the parish 
Isabel Tucker – Teresa O’Hara 

Holy Family Church   

Saturday, April 29th 

Saturday, May 6th 

7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

Bill Morano (Anniv) – Sheila Morano 
Lillian Buzzell – daughters, Barb, Nancy, Lesley and Patti 

St. Jude’s Church   

Sunday, April 30th 

 Sunday, May 7th 
8:30 a.m. 
8:30 a.m. 

Carole Petitpas – Bob and Helena Vaughan 
Ivan Sawyer (Anniv) – his wife, Florida and family 

Immaculate Heart of Mary   
Sunday, April 30th 

Wednesday, May 3rd  
Sunday, May 7th       

10:30 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 

10:30 a.m. 

Jim Wilson (Anniv) – Anne Marie Wilson 
Mass Cancelled 
Emerie LeBlanc – Cy and Stella Lipton 

 

Please note that 
Wednesday morning’s Mass on May 3rd at  

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church has been cancelled. 

 

Food Banks 

(Updated) 

Holy Family Church (House of Nazareth) - They need razors for men and women, 
toothbrushes, and any food items. 

Holy Ghost and Immaculate Heart of Mary (Albert County Food Bank) 
Items required at this time, toothpaste, men’s and women’s deodorant, cakes of soap, 
drinking juice boxes, puddings, toilet paper and cleaning supplies. 

St. Jude’s (Salisbury Helping Hands Food Bank) – Right now, they need deodorant, 
shampoo, Kleenex, toothpaste, mayonnaise, ketchup, jams, mustard, cereal and any school 
snacks!  As always, everything is appreciated. 

 

Parish Appreciation Road Show 2023!  Coming soon to a parish near you!   

As you know, in the past, before COVID, the staff would take the time each year 
to host a Parish Appreciation for the grouping, giving thanks and appreciation to 
all the volunteers who offer their gifts to the life and work of our churches.   This 
year, we would like to offer a time of fellowship and refreshments after Mass in 
each of our churches after the weekend Mass.  We are so grateful for all you do in 
the parish!  Watch the bulletin for your parish’s date and mark it on your calendar 
– all are welcome!                                                                With gratitude, from the staff 

Holy Ghost on Saturday, April 29th 

Immaculate Heart of Mary on Sunday, April 30th 



 

 

Exploring Our Faith 
A shepherd is it? 
I know very little about shepherds.  In fact I would argue, that 
very few of us do.  Frankly, I was shocked to discover that 
shepherds are still a real thing.  That, although modern 
methods of farming have made protecting and herding sheep a 
lot easier, there are still many places in the world, including 
places in North America, where shepherds continue doing the 
job which has been done for thousands of years – one source 
indicated it may well be the oldest occupation of all.  I also 
learned that while sheep may look docile, peaceful and easy to 
maniupulate, they can be very difficult to herd and guard.   
 
This fourth Sunday of Easter is sometimes called Good Shepherd Sunday, primarily because in each year of 
the lectionary cycle, the readings for it ask us to think about Jesus as a Good Shepherd.  It is an image I am 
challenged by, one I had considered out-dated, more reflective of the culture during the time of Jesus.   In point 
of view, given the nature of sheep … and of people … it is spot on.  Who knew??? 
 
Shepherds look out for their sheep.  They work long hours for little pay, spend many days alone in cold, wet 
weather, ensuring that the herds under their charge are protected from predators, led to new pastures when 
their food supply is exhausted, seek out errant sheep who have wandered from the fold.   What a powerful 
image for our God – a God who is always desiring what is best for us; a God who never tires of trying to guide, 
feed and protect us; a God who comforts and strengthens us when we are challenged by life’s circumstances.    
 
On this particular Good Shepherd Sunday, we hear the beloved Psalm 23.  It is one that is very familiar even 
to those who are not regular participants in the Sunday liturgy, sung as it often is at funerals.  Indeed, I have 
heard it so often than I no longer listen to the words – it has become a rote prayer akin to the Lord’s Prayer 
almost, another prayer that I have to work on praying  versus racing through.   Recenlty however, I received 
some disconcerting news, and in my preparations for this reflection, the words of that psalm have resonated 
with me in a new way.  “The Lord is my shepherd, I shall not want … he restores my soul … even walking 
through the darkest valley, I fear no evil … my cup overflows … I shall dwell in the house of the Lord my whole 
life long.”  An aha moment for me.   No wonder these words bring comfort to so many as they sit in the midst 
of grief and mourning.  
 
To have our souls restored when we are weighed down by life; to be open to the guidance of one who loves 
us unconditionally; to know that regardless what we must face our God is accompanying us; to accept that we 
dwell always in the Lord’s house - these are concepts that come to us through faith.   My father was diagnosed 
with terminal cancer at the age of 56, and died 20 months later.   In our home, our mother was the one we saw 
as the faithful Catholic, albeit that Dad joined us every Sunday at church.   Yet, from the point of his diagnosis 
to the date of his death, my father never expressed anger at his sickness or fear at what was to come.   He was 
a reticent man my dad, and I will concede that part of that may have been his natural inclination.  But what I 
witnessed during those 20 months was a man of profound faith, who knew that this journey he was making 
was not being done by him alone.   The Good Shepherd who is preparing a table for us all was with Dad during 
that time in his life, as He is with us all, always.   Like any good shepherd He never strays from the task of 
protecting and guiding us.   Comforting?   Yes, for sure.                                                                                                                                                                               

Ellen Bennett.... 



 

 

St. Elizabeth of the Trinity 

We would like to extend our congratulations to these young people who 

received the sacrament of Communion for the very first time last Sunday. 

We welcome them lovingly to the Table of the Lord and rejoice that they 

are finally able to join us fully in the Eucharist.  They eagerly awaited 

this day for a very long time.  We pray they will frequently seek the 

spiritual nourishment that participating in this sacrament will provide for them throughout 

their lives.  Congratulations from all of us at Holy Family, St. Jude’s, Holy Ghost, and 

Immaculate Heart of Mary, and may God bless you always. 

André Carvalho Tommy Durango Anabella Fleet Vince Ganzon 

Leia Garcia-Washburn Ryan Horsman Gloria Kaniak Jacob Kelly 

Tiara Paul Tyler Ross Manolo Valbuena 
 

 

Annual collection for the  
Indigenous Reconciliation Fund 

I am pleased to inform you that the funds collected locally in 
our parishes last year ($34,820) will be used in funding local 
projects in collaboration with our four local Mi’gmaq 
communities: Elsipogtog First Nation, Bouctouche MicMac, 
Fort Folly First Nation, and Indian Island First Nation.  We will 
work in the coming months to identify projects based on the 
priorities of these communities.  In addition, we hope to 
encourage initiatives in the following areas:  
1) healing and reconciliation 
2) revitalization of culture and language 
3) education and early childhood development 
4) promoting Indigenous spirituality and culture 
 
I know that no process can erase the pain of survivors and 
those who experience intergenerational trauma. However, by 
staying attentive, cultivating trusting relationships, and working collaboratively on joint projects, we hope to 
learn to journey together on the path of truth and healing.  Special envelopes will be distributed to parishes 
for this year's collection, which will take place on May 6th and 7th .  May the Lord help us in our efforts of 
reconciliation and rapprochement with our Indigenous sisters and brothers.                                                                         

Archbishop Valéry Vienneau  

From the Parish Office - Gifts to the Reconciliation Fund can be made at 

any time during the calendar year.  Cheques should (always!) be made 

payable to your church.  Indicate the fund on your envelope or the 

memo line of your cheque.  Please give generously – donations to the 

fund are added to your annual receipt. 



 

 

Ordination to the deaconate of Mr. Frank Quinn 

Invitation to all the faithful:  
You are invited to the ordination of Mr. Frank Quinn as a transitional 
deacon for the priesthood at Saint Bernard's Church, 43 Botsford St. 

on Saturday, April 29th at 10:00 a.m.  Welcome to all.   

Archbishop Valéry Vienneau 

 

 Did You Know?    

The Fourth Sunday of Easter is known as Good Shepherd Sunday. 
Jesus portrays himself not only as the Shepherd, but as the Gate, 
the door of the sheepfold, the place where the sheep are housed 
and protected.  It was customary for the shepherd to sleep at the 
entrance of the sheepfold to provide security for the sheep against 
predators and thieves.  Jesus’ self-portrait assures us of His 
unconditional love for us.  What better comfort could we have 
than His promise that He has come among us, that we “might have 
life and have it more abundantly” John 10:10.   

  (Pg 191, SourceBook 2023)  

 

 

St. Elizabeth of the Trinity 

This week I would like to draw your 

attention to forty-eight books that we have 

on our shelves that have been approved to 

be coherent to Catholic Church teachings. 

These are found under The Catholic 

Tradition/IMP.  There is a wonderful 

variety of topics and are all somewhat current.  Our library is still evolving, and I will do my best to keep working 

towards enhancing our dynamic and vibrant little room.           

Colleen O’Neill, Librarian 

 



 

 

Holy Family Church 

The Holy Family Church Choir is hoping to expand our music choices to reflect the cultural 
diversity of our growing parish!  As we praise God in song, we want to try to foster a sense 
of community in that shared prayer and express our love of God and neighbour.   

Please send an email to Gerard Collins at (collinsgerard57@gmail.com) if you have a 
favourite hymn reflective of your cultural heritage for consideration.    

We are excited to try! 

Spring Cleanup!!  IT'S THAT TIME OF YEAR! 

Spring cleanup at Holy Family Church will take place on 

Saturday, May 13th from 9 a.m. till noon. 

Please plan to come and join us!  We will be cleaning up the parking 
lots, trimming the trees, and picking up the litter.   If you have any 

tools, we’d love for you to bring them! 

Save the Date! 

Holy Family Church Yard Sale coming up soon!! 

 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

The regular meeting of the  
Immaculate Heart of Mary Ladies 

Society will take place on  
Tuesday, May 2nd at 7:00 p.m.  

in the Dan Bohan Centre. 

The regular meeting of the  
Knights of Columbus Council 9270 

will take place on  
Wednesday, May 3rd at 7:00 p.m.  

in the Dan Bohan Centre. 

Knights of Columbus Council 9270 is offering  
4 bursaries of $500 each to high school graduates! 

Priority will be given to children and grandchildren of fellow 
Knights, then to parishioners of Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

and then to Riverview High School grads.  Applications must be 
received no later than Monday, May 1st. 

Come by the office to pick up a copy of the application form or we can email it to you! 

Thank you, St. Elizabeth of the Trinity! 

This week’s winner is (drumroll, please!) 

Ellen Bennett 
($62) 

If you’d like to be part of this fundraiser, go to 
www.setmoncton.com and click on the red ‘Knights’ button.   

Thank you and good luck to all! 

mailto:collinsgerard57@gmail.com
http://www.setmoncton.com/


 

 

Walking with a Purpose!  

Al Kavanaugh is a parishioner from IHM and each year, he gives of his time and energy to a worthy 

cause…make that, two worthy causes! 

On Sunday, May 28th,  
Al will be joining hundreds 
of other NBers to rally 
around those living with 
dementia in this province 
by participating in the  

IG Wealth Management Walk for Alzheimer’s. 

On Saturday, June 17th,  
Al will join others across 
Canada and participate in 
the ALS Walk Strong 
fundraiser for Lou Gehrig’s 
disease (ALS), in honour of 

his dear friend, Ken Lamey.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

p 

Vacation Bible School 2023  
The theme of this year’s in-
person Vacation Bible School 
will be  

Stellar: Shine Jesus’ Light 

and will run from June 26th-29th 
in the mornings at Immaculate 
Heart of Mary.  Registration is 
open to anyone aged 3 up to the 
end of grade 6, and there will 
be a $20 deposit required 
which will be returned at the 
end of the program.  Register 
online by visiting  

 www.diomoncton.ca → 
Pastoral Offices → Youth Faith 
Development → Vacation Bible 
School and then click on the 
poster.   

Contact Karen at 387-4918 or 
karen.diocese@gmail.com for 
more information.  

 

Hope you’ll join 

me!! 

Al wants to do everything in his power to bring awareness and hope to those living with these diseases, and he 

would be grateful if you would join him with a donation to either of these organizations. 

You can reach Al by email at kavanaughal@gmail.com or phone at 506-389-3913. 

Thank you for your caring and support! 

http://www.diomoncton.ca/
https://www.diocesemoncton.ca/sn_uploads/fck/Earth-Day-Challenge-2023.zip
https://www.diocesemoncton.ca/sn_uploads/fck/Earth-Day-Challenge-2023.zip
https://www.diocesemoncton.ca/sn_uploads/fck/Earth-Day-Challenge-2023.zip
mailto:karen.diocese@gmail.com
mailto:kavanaughal@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are celebrating  

Riverview’s 50th Anniversary 

with daily DRAWS! 

 

Come to the used Book Sale and 

put your name in to win prizes of 

$10 worth of books at the sale! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

  

Mondays @ The Movies – Everyone is invited to join our film discussion series taking place 
during Lent.   Our remaining discussions will take place on: 

June 12th at 10:30 a.m. when we will be discussing the (1995) film,  
Dead Man Walking, featuring Susan Sarandon and Sean Penn, both 

having won Academy Awards for their roles. 

    Monday @ The Movies is a discussion group that meets regularly via 
Zoom to talk about faith connections in popular movies.  Contact Karen for more information or to register. 

Family Nature Walk at Centennial Park 
Care for Creation!  On Saturday, May 6th from 10:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 
families are invited to join us for a Family Nature Walk at Centennial 
Park. Our guide for the hour will help us to identify plants and 
ecosystems in the park. We will meet at 10:00 a.m. in the parking lot 
near the water park at Centennial Park in Moncton.  The Family Nature 
Walk at Centennial Park is an initiative of the diocesan Laudato Si’ 
Committee.  

Faith Experiments Express!  Children in grades 1 through 6 are invited back to 
Faith Experiments Express where we use interactive science experiments to teach 

about God and Scripture.  Sessions are conducted via Zoom and our next session will 
take place on 

May 8th at 6:00 p.m. 

For more information, contact Karen at 506-387-4198 or karen.diocese@gmail.com. 
                                     Register online at www.diomoncton.ca → Pastoral Offices → Youth Faith Development 

Trevor 506-857-4879 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com        Karen LeBlanc 506-387-4198 or karen.diocese@gmail.com 

mailto:karen.diocese@gmail.com
http://www.diomoncton.ca/
mailto:trevord.diocese@gmail.com
mailto:karen.diocese@gmail.com


 

 

Being Present:  Caregivers and the People They Care For 

Save the Dates! The Committee Looking at End of Life Pastoral Care will 
offer a session designed for those who provide care to the sick / infirmed, 

facilitated by Louise Ongo of St. Bernard’s Parish. 

The first session will take place on Thursday, May 11th at Immaculate 
Conception Church (8 School Street) in Rexton and go from 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. 

Louise will offer the same session a second time on May 18th at St. Bernard’s Church (42 Botsford Street) in 
Moncton, from 7:00 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. 

Upcoming Meetings 

Wednesday, May 3rd – The English Diocesan Pastoral Council will meet at 9:00 a.m. at St. 
Anne’s Church in Elsipogtog.   

Thursday, May 4th – The Parish Catechetical Coordinators will have their final meeting of the 
year on Thursday, May 6th at 6:30 p.m. in the basement of Immaculate Heart of Mary Church.  

 

Memorial Gifts are a special way to give to the life and works of the church.  These gifts can 
be made in memory of a loved one and they can also be made to honour a living person. 

During the month of April 2023 

At Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, donations were made for Easter flowers in memory of: 

Deceased family members of the Robichaud, Arseneau, Berry and Priestly families 
  by Simone and Linda Berry 

Marion and Russell Black, Mildred Fenton and Jimmy Duffy by Ralph and Shirley Simkins 

At Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, donations were made to the church in memory of 

Buzz Betts by Sylvia Leger 

 

Jesus said to His disciples, "when you give" not "if you give" (Matthew 6:2)! 

Thank you for making a financial offering to the parish.  We have many young people, 
preparing to receive the sacraments over the next while and with your donations, we can 
provide for the church and faith formation for those seeking to deepen their faith in Jesus 
Christ.  May God bless your gifts and bless the work done with the gifts! 

 

Weekly Offerings for all Churches  

Peoples Park Tower (incl PADs) 
Church Support $190.00 (11); Loose $68.00 

Maintenance Fund $5.00 (1) 

Holy Family Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $1,261.00 (36); Loose $148.00 

Maintenance Fund $138.00 (6) 
Lenten Folders $125.00 (4) 

St. Jude’s Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $1,700.00 (32); Loose $10.00 

 

Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $300.00 

Immaculate Heart of Mary (incl PADs) 
Church Support $2,242.00 (104); Loose $450.00 

Property Upkeep $265.00 (16) 
Youth $106.00 (5); Social Action $136.00 (10) 

Lenten Coin Folders $50.00 (3) 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 


